
BERWICK TOWNSHIP  
BOARD OF SUPERVISORS MEETING 

 DECEMBER 23, 2013 
 

CALL TO ORDER & PLEDGE TO THE FLAG 

The December 23, 2013 regular meeting of the Berwick Township Board of Supervisors, Adams 
County, was held in the Berwick Township Municipal Building, 85 Municipal Road, Hanover, PA.  
Chairman Robert Foltz called the meeting to order at 6:00 pm.  Present were Supervisors Robert 
Foltz, Fred Nugent, Earle Black, and Pete Socks.  Solicitor Tim Shultis and Township Secretary Karen 
Eakin were also present.  Bob Foltz asked all to stand for the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag.  
Supervisor Cockley arrived at 6:08 p.m.   
 

CITIZENS COMMENTS 
 

APPROVE CONSENT AGENDA 
MINUTES for 12/09/13 – Pete Socks made the motion to approve the Minutes, seconded by Fred 
Nugent.  The motion was carried with 5 yeas. 
 

CORRESPONDENCE 
 

UNFINISHED BUSINESS 
 

NEW BUSINESS 
Supervisor Nugent inquired if employee raises would be discussed at the Reorganizational Meeting on 
January 6, 2014.  He was informed that the subject would be discussed at that time. 
 

ENGINEER’S REPORT   
ENGINEERING 

1. WWTP Monthly Operations Report for November 2013 – There was no discussion. 
 

SUBDIVISION & LAND DEVELOPMENT 
1. Monthly Pending Plans Report for December 2013 – There are no plans requiring action. 

 

SOLICITOR’S REPORT 
NUISANCE ORDINANCE VIOLATION – A resident in the Township pleaded guilty and has 30 days to 
clean up the property.  The fine will be $20 per day thereafter if it is not cleaned to the Supervisors’ 
satisfaction.  They were also served a Writ for delinquent sewer and have 20 days to file a response 
before proceeding to Sheriff’s Sale. 

 

LINCOLN SPEEDWAY – A proposal, drafted by the Solicitor, was given to the Board for review.  There 
was a discussion of the parking lots and open fires.  No action will be taken at this meeting.  The final 
proposal will be discussed at the next Board meeting. 
 

CITIZENS COMMENTS 
EAGLE VIEW – Bea Haskins inquired whether Insite Development was issued permits and when the 
last inspection was done.  There was a discussion of the punch list items and whether they were 
completed. 
 

QUESTIONS FROM THE PRESS 
 

ADJOURNMENT 
Pete Socks made the motion to adjourn at 6:30 p.m., seconded by Barry Cockley.  The motion was 
carried. 

 
Respectfully submitted: 
 
Karen Eakin 
Township Secretary 


